	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                      Held on 13th July 2015 at the Rugby Pavilion


	Present :  Allan Staerck, John Patten, Stuart King, Julian Hussey, Clive Greening, Jason Blackmore,

                    Stuart Briggs, Guy Furner, Tom Gamwell, Guy Livingston, Jamie Livingston, James Tuck,

                    Nathan Herbert, Chris Burton, Gareth Thomson.            
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Peter Brook, Mark Perkin, Ayo Fraser.
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :
a/ Coaching Courses have been added to facebook.
b/ Shelf has been erected in container and two floodlight posts straightened.

c/ Tracey is OK to do food on Saturdays and Pauline & John Bandey are happy to help.

d/ Mark has said that clubs info has been updated on GMS system. Need to confirm.

e/ Still need to confirm if Mark or anyone else will take on fixture secretary job.

f/ Tom has received shirt design back from Raging Bull. Winners Freshwater Caravan Park are using

    their Jurrasic Funpark logo and second place Coastal Development have both accepted design. Third

    place British Renewable Energy still to confirm. Shirts will be ordered asap.

g/ Mark has completed Core Values and club presented with plaque at D/Wilts AGM plus £250.
h/ Jason Blackmore has agreed to be 1st Team manager & Mark Perkin 2nd team manager.

i/ Julian said Marcus Wills will be available to re confirm CRB checks on dates to be arranged.

j/ Allan has heard nothing yet on kit from Kevin Thomas.
4a. Club Review with RDO.

RDO Chris Burton along with Gareth Thomson attended meeting to put forward proposal to be one of four focus clubs in partnership with RFU they support this season. This will involve Gareth liaising with local schools John Colfox and Beaminster and in future Woodoofe. Th proposal is to go into these schools for 6 week programs and after 3-4 weeks a club coach would go with him for future  continuity. They have some funding for this to start in September.
He said short term the club are unlikely to find a local Level 2 coach, therefore the club need to grow someone internally for future. RFU will try to arrange a level 2 course locally if club can provide 10-12 coaches. The club will need to arrange a further Rugby Ready/Scrum Factory course and ensure club details are updated on GMS.
Gareth will attend weekly training on Thursday’s to assist training, starting immediately, up until xmas. He is asking 3-4 current club members interested in becoming L2’s to be mentored with him on a shared weekly basis.

They also asked the club ensure there is at least a social 2nd team if cannot maintain league fixtures.

They left the proposal with committee to review proposal.
4. Correspondence :
a/ Club are going through an Injury Prevention program with Bath University at training.

b/ YARN magazine are running an article on club in next issue in line with world cup.

c/ RFU have given club £500 towards costs of re-introducing 2nd team.

d/ Peter Wyrill has offered to produce a 50th anniversary booklet for 2018. Stuart Briggs will liase with

     him to provide club info and photos.
	Mark Perkin

Mark Perkin

Allan Staerck

Stuart Briggs

	
	

	5. Treasurers Report :
Stuart said the bank balance stands at £8876.85. He has paid £4334.40 for new floodlights for which we are due £2246 grant form RFU and have received £500 from RBS, leaving cost of floodlights at £1588.

We have received £4500 from sponsors draw with another 6-7 to donors to come.

He said future social events or tours should have a small profit/loss sheet, with any profits given to treasurer. He suggested tours should have a building society account with two signatories. Guy Furner said he had a secretary and treasurer for his tour. It was suggested this all may be over the top, however all accounts should go through the treasurer.
6. VP Report :  Peter  has said he will be sending out VP letters soon.
	

	7. Fixtures :  Jason said the fixture lists are published and ready for Peter to go print.
8a. Team Manager :
Jason said he will be splitting tasks with Tom, who is taking on many tasks. They have asked for a lockable storage for kit which Allan will make available under clubhouse window seats.

Jason is looking for help on away games for driving etc.

	Allan Staerck



	8. Captains Report :

Tom said he was getting up to 25 training including colts. He has several interested in achieving L2 coaching levels and would support Chris Burton proposal. It was confirmed full time student membership is £30 and match fees £1.50.
9. Junior Report :
Julian said he will organise dates in evenings for Marcus Wills to carry out DBS checks. He has approached someone to be the new Safeguarding Officer. The 13,14,15 age groups have been entered in county cups.

They intend to enter a carnival float and are due to receive donation from carnival procedes. The club has been asked to deliver leaflets pre carnival and collection tins on Sunday Torchlight.

Guy Furner said he will be starting tag training weekly for year5/6 on July 25th at 10.00am Saturdays.
	Julian Hussey

	
	

	10. Social Report :
Ayo has put forward a comprehensive social calendar covering all season with a monthly event. It was debated the immediate need to agree a Melplash Show stand and world cup events. It was agreed the principle of having a stand costing up to £120 including printing etc and have ball competitions if possible to provide equipment.
Also have a town shop memorabilia search completion, but need to avoid any issues with social media. Also world cup start on September 18th, he proposed a 4.00pm start with junior tag, senior mixed tag, BBQ etc. Guy will provide pig for roasting and arrange junior tag and Nathan Herbert see if LC bouncy castle is available. James Tuck will liaise with Ayo on agreement for events, including halloween night for world cup final.
Tom will look into hiring big screens for world cup games.
11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said he had bought diesel for tractor. He has costed new tractor at £12600 but any decision on purchase would depend on retaining cricket cutting contract, which was unsure at the moment.

New floodlights have been fitted and two posts put upright. Ricky Stubbs will check alignment and he said Ricky and Chris Stubbs had done a good job on lights which are a vast improvement.                 Chris Burton will have lights checked for suitability to play under.

Julian asked if there was no current cricket club, could we push to carry out pitch drainage next April. Clive said this still dependant on Palmers moving water pipe and new housing project above LC.
He will be seeding pitches soon using slitting process and spray in August.

12. Core Values:
Mark has completed core values which has been approved by D/Wilts and presented with plaque. The club has received £500 for this. John Patten proposed and Stuart Briggs seconded we accept the core values and this was agreed unanimous. Mark was thanked for his efforts in all this work.

13. Committee Positions :
Head Coach :             Gareth Thomson will lead with support from team members.

1st Team Manager :   Jason Blackmore will take on this role.

2nd Team Manager :  Mark Perkin will take on this role.

It was agreed by committee to put an advert in Rugby World Magazine at a cost of £300 for a new Lead Coach for club.
14. Club Development : 
Schools :   Guy is continuing his work and Tom said he has a player interested in helping him.

Coaching :  The club will pay for those interested in coaching courses with possible financial help from
                      RFU and D/Wilts.
	Ayo Fraser

Nathan Herbert
James Tuck

Tom Gamwell

Allan Staerck



	
	

	15. Any Other Business : 

a/ Jason asked if a better lager could replace the Fosters or Carlsberg. The price may be a problem but
     the new bar manager will be approached.

b/ Jason suggested rugby and cricket club could be combined with cricket clubs problems. Pete Wyrill

     could be invited to committee meeting to discuss.

c/ Stuart said a newsletter will be sent out soon.

d/ Guy Livingstone suggested club contacts are sent out to members. Secretary to arrange.

No further business the meeting closed 9.30pm

Next meeting Monday 10th August 2015. At 7.00pm.

Allan Staerck

Vice-Chairman
	Committee

John Patten



	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


